TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION

JUNE 14, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, Walworth, Tomlinson, Thompson, King, Spencer and Goossen.

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs

Audience:  7

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Motion by Walworth to approve Agenda Content was seconded and passed 7-0.

3. Correspondence, etc.  There will be a 2011 Michigan Citizen Planner Advanced Academy on June 16, 2011 at MSU.  Any interested commissioners see the Clerk to register.

4. The Motion by Tomlinson to approve the Minutes of May 10, 2011 with two corrections was seconded and passed 6-1, with Goossen abstaining due to absence from the meeting.  In item 6, line 5, add a period after “residential development component.”  Remove the next words “if a Single Use”.  In Item 8, line 3, add the word “Uses” after “list of Commercial”.
5. Concerns of the Public.  From the audience, Bobbie Patterson asked if anyone knows what happened to her cell phone reception.  Has there been any change with any of the towers?

6. Public Hearing:  Mike Collins Special Use Permit.  The Public Hearing was opened at 7:40 PM.  Because there was no comment from the audience, the Public Hearing was closed at 7:43 PM.  The Commission began their discussion of Mr. Collins’ request for a yoga studio, dance and exercise classes, contractor’s office and indoor storage at the old township hall.  Mr. Briggs had “grandfathered” the yoga studio, as yoga classes had been taught there in the past.  The Commission had no concerns regarding the requested Use, as there was no new construction or anything complicated.  There was concern regarding the conditions used to “grandfather”.  Also, according to Briggs, Mr. Collins was aware the phone company uses his parking lot for access to their building and he gives them permission to do so.  It is believed that below the surface of the parking lot there are underground utility and cable lines.  The Commission proceeded with their review of the documents.  There was a question about signage, but Mr. Collins’ representative, Trenton Fister, stated they would not be painting a sign on the wall of the building at this time.  With no further questions, the Motion by Spencer to approve the Special Use Permit for Mr. Collins was seconded by Walworth and passed 7-0.  From the audience, Mrs. Moon Price recommended the Board or Commission write a note to Mr. Collins thanking him for purchasing and improving the property.   Mr. Scott will ask Mr. Parker to do so. 
7. Site Plan Review:  Torchport Airpark Hangar:  Because Mr. Werth had not yet arrived at the meeting, this item was postponed.

8. Site Plan Review Ordinance Amendment:   Version 7, dated 6/6/11 was discussed, with four minor changes recommended.  On page 1, Section 18.02 A, correct the spelling of “Timber Reserve”.  On page 2, 18.03, in the first paragraph, change “ten (10) days” to “fifteen (15)”.  On page 3, item g., in the last line, after the word “structure(s)” add the words “or use”.  Also on page 3, reverse the order of “m” and “l” and in item l after the words “by this Ordinance” add a comma and the words “shall be submitted”.  With no other changes, the Motion by Thompson to approve Version 7 Draft Site Plan Review dated 6/6/11 with 6 changes for submission to the Township Board for their approval was seconded by Goossen and approved 7-0, roll call vote.
9. Village Zoning:  Version 3, dated 6/6/11 was discussed.  The idea of a district over-lay was mentioned and thought to be a good idea.  The Commission went to Chapter XII Commercial Zone of the Zoning Ordinance and reviewed the list of permitted uses they would want to be included in the Village Zone.  The idea of clustering the uses under sections such as Personal Service Shops, Retail, and Community Services was discussed.  It was suggested that item 9 Retail Laundromats, etc, be removed from the list and added to the Special Use section.  Under Special Uses, items 1, 2, 10 and 14 would remain and all others would be deleted from the Village Zone.  Scott will compile all the recommendations and forward to the Commission before sending them on to Grobbel.  Grobbel will also be asked to come up with an appropriate label for the over lay which does not use the word “commercial”.  Because communication with the public is important regarding rezoning issues, Mr. Briggs was asked to compile a list of names and addresses of those currently in the Village Zone that would be affected by any possible changes.  It was suggested that the County Equalization Department might also be able to help with the list.  The PC looked at the Village Zoning maps provided, but felt they needed Grobbel’s presence to help define them.  No formal action was taken at this time.
10. Concerns of the Public:  Maryanne Jorgenson felt that the list of requirements for the Bed & Breakfast was too extensive and even foolish.  She asked the PC consider this when re-writing the Village Zone.  Alan Martel voiced his concerns regarding form-based zoning and the PC’s decision to work on Village Zoning in general.  Based on the Planner’s recommendation?  He is concerned there will be a lack of communication with the public and the direction the PC is taking toward this process.  Mr. Scott replied that he believes the PC has already addressed those concerns tonight.
11. Concerns of the Planning Commission:  Tomlinson asked that the minutes reflect that Mr. Werth did not show for tonight’s meeting, therefore his Site Plan Review will be on next month’s agenda.  Thompson asked about the fee schedule and was curious if our fee for a Special Use Permit was “normal” or high. 
12. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:40 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

